Langley with Hardley Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting

held 7.30 pm Tuesday 1st May 2018 at Langley with Hardley Village Hall

Councillors present:
Mr Nigel Sullivan (Chair), Mr Mike Caston, Mr Anthony Timmins (Vice Chair), Mr John Wheeler, Mr Richard Watson and Mr Stephen Wilmott.
Also present:
Carla Petersen (Clerk)
Members of the Public: None
1. Apologies for Absence – Mrs Frances Kirkpatrick (health), Mr Barry Stone (health), Mr Jaan Larner
2. Declarations of Interest – None.
3. Dispensations for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests – None. 
4. Minutes of the Previous Meeting – Minutes were signed as an accurate record of the meeting.
5.
Matters for Discussion:
5.1  Parish Council vacancy.  Copy of Register of Interest, Acceptance of Office, Code of Conduct and Standing Orders handed to Mr Wilmott for completing and signing. 
5.2  Playground Opening Ceremony.  Mr Watson offered to collect the marquee at 10.00 am on Sunday morning from Langley Forge and erect it on the playing field.  4 tables to be borrowed from Mrs Kirkpatrick.  20-25 chairs will be used from the container.  The musicians will bring all their own equipment.  Mr Timmins agreed to collect the ice-cream from Parravanis on Sunday morning and be reimbursed.  Mr Sullivan agreed to arrange the purchase of the 100 cans/bottles of drink and straws.  Mr Wheeler and Mrs Wheeler will organise tea and cakes in the hall.  Mrs Starman will organise the bar.  Suggestions of children’s games ideas had been provided by Miss Lisa Collins.  A volunteer would need to be found to co-ordinate the children’s games.  Clerk to check with Mrs Starman regarding the matting for the cable across the road.
5.3  Diss Police Station – Police Information.  Diss Police reported about an emerging crime trend.  Village halls and social clubs are being broken into and items stolen from within.  Suggested removing or securely locking away all valuables and making sure key holder details are up to date.  Police will be increasing patrols but urge local communities to remain vigilant and always report suspicious activity.   
5.4  British Red Cross Community Workshop – Event cancelled due to insufficient numbers.  Clerk has already arranged for information to be sent direct to her in the post.
5.5  RoSPA Play Area Inspection – Play area inspection, if booked for June/July, would be eligible for special discounted rate.  RoSPA have not increased their prices for 2018.  All agreed to go ahead and book inspection.  Clerk to action.
5.6  National Joint Council – 2018 and 2019 Pay scales.  The National Joint Council for Local Government Services (NJC) reached agreement on new pay scales for 2018-2019 and 2019-2020.  These should be applied from 1 April 2018.  Clerk to forward details to Mr Sullivan.  
6. Clerks Report:
· Received an email from Highway Rangers for a request for any work.  All agreed to report the hole by the Chapel.
· Received an email from PC Jim Squires regarding burglaries in village halls.  A poster had been supplied for displaying in village hall windows.
· Received a letter from Mr Jack Barwick regarding continuation of Parish Council support for Chet News.  All agreed to continue with support and are most grateful for his services. Clerk to send a letter confirming continuing support and congratulating Mr Barwick for providing a valuable service for 50 years.
· Contacted South Norfolk Council regarding the discount scheme for dog bin collections.  The discount scheme has been applied and dog bin collections will be once a week.

· Contacted GS Tractor Services and Mr D Baldry regarding grass cutting.  Gary advised there was a problem cutting the grass at the council houses.  All agreed to monitor the situation for the present.

· Tried to source toys for the Playground Opening Ceremony.  The toy loan scheme is no longer in existence.

· Emailed Highways the photos Clerk had taken showing the flooding in Langley Green.  Received an email reply on 12/4/18 stating that they had visited and there was not a problem.  Clerk contacted them immediately and stated the problem still existed.  A new log number was given and engineers would be sent out again.

· Clerk advised that under the new GDPR there will be costly fines if Register of Electors is misused and not stored correctly – fines can be as much as £5000.  Councillors confirmed that they did not have any copies themselves.  The Clerk is the only one allowed to hold a copy of Register of Electors.

· Contacted Norfolk County Council regarding the possibility of road closure at Royal Wedding weekend.  The latest decision by NCC is that there will be no road closure exemptions.  The cost for a small road closure would be £36.  Due to the cost all agreed to not go ahead with road closure.
· Sent off an invoice to Mr P Hagger for £65.04 for the Hardley Staithe dog bin.

· Completed end of year accounts which will be dropped off at Adepta on 3rd May 2018.
7. Correspondence:

· Full list of correspondence circulated following the meeting.
8.
Planning: 
8.1  Application:  Broad Authority  BA/2018/0129/HOUSEH – Single storey side and rear extensions
Address:  Chet Cottage, Hardley Road, Hardley, NR14 6DA 
Councillors response:  The planning application submitted was outwards and would have been more sensible to go upwards and only require the need for one extension.
8.2  Application:  South Norfolk Council  2018/0866 – Proposed cart lodge. 
Address:  The Old Dairy, Langley Street, Langley, NR14 6AD

Councillors response:  No objections.
9.  Finance: 
9.1  The following payments were approved:-

	LwH Village Hall
	May 2018 Rent
	100931
	£20.00

	Norfolk Association of Local Councils
	Annual Subscription 2018-2019 & Website Hosting
	100932
	£149.43

	Norfolk Playing Fields Association
	Annual Subscription 2018-2019
	100933
	£20.00

	Mrs C Petersen
	Re-imbursement computer ink, stationery & stamps
	100934
	£50.35

	Zurich Insurance
	Insurance 2018-2019
	100935
	£790.76

	GS Tractor Services
	First of four half share of grass cutting
	100936
	£150.00

	Mr D Baldry
	First of four half share of grass cutting
	100937
	£150.00


· Account Balances as at 1st May 2018
· Current Account:       £7902.48
· Savings Account :     £2034.38
· Playground Account:   £157.62
10.  Police Report: Mr Sullivan read out the report in brief.  Copy included in correspondence. 
11.  County Councillors Report:  None.
12.  District Councillors Report:  None.
13.  Tree Warden Report:  The trees are now in blossom.  Intend to try and sort the hedging at the Church where it got destroyed.
14.  Parish Councillors Reports: 
· Mr Timmins reported Beccles & Bungay Journal had been invited to the Playground Opening Ceremony.  A grass cut had been booked for before the ceremony.

· Mr Wheeler reported that the Village Oil Club is worth joining.   Only approximately 5 people currently use this facility.  An average order can save £50.  The Village Oil Club requires more publicity on noticeboards and website.  Clerk to action.
· Mr Sullivan reported that despite the weather being dreadful half as many books had been sold at the Book Sale.

· Mr Sullivan promoted Bluebell Sunday at St Michael’s Church in Langley on Sunday 6th May 2018 and Sunday 13th May 2018 between 2.00 pm – 4.30 pm.

· Mr Sullivan promoted a Beethoven & Brahms evening at Langley Hall on Friday 25th May 2018.  Entrance fee £8.50.  Wine & nibbles will be provided.

· Mr Wilmott reported seeing a sunken boat, which was approximately 25ft long, on the left hand side of the Staithe.
· Mr Wilmott reported a camera crew had been seen filming in the area. 
15.   Public Participation:  None
16.   Date of next Meeting - Tuesday 5 June 2018 at 7.30pm in Langley with Hardley Village Hall
The Meeting closed at 21.20 pm
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